## TRAFFIC SAFETY MEETING November 2, 2021

The Traffic Safety Commission met in person at 3315 Ridge Road, Highland Police Dept. Chief Hojnicki called the meeting to order at 8:01 A.M.

Roll Call: Peter T. Hojnicki, Chief of Police

John E Banasiak, Commander Police Department Robyn Pappenheim, Project Engineer of DVG Team, Inc.

Steve Jurczak, Police Commissioner

William Timmer, Fire Chief Tom Black, Councilman

Absent: Mark Knesek, Public Works Director
Also present: Tim Gembala, representing Public Works

Mr. Blane Roberts, Brantwood resident

Mr. Blane Roberts spoke of the concerns of the Brantwood neighborhood regarding semi-truck parking to off-load vehicles in the neighborhood rather than using the middle lanes of US 41 in front of car dealerships and the speeding vehicles throughout the neighborhood. Commander Banasiak reiterated trucks are allowed to make in-town deliveries to businesses, however we direct where. A motion was made by Commander Banasiak and seconded by Police Commissioner Jurczak and the Traffic Safety Commission concurring to post signage on Lincoln Street, Kenilworth Ave and 41st Street west of US 41 of No truck parking, standing or off-loading; with Robyn Pappenheim of DVG Team to advise of the proper verbiage for the signs and Public Works will post.

Discussion was had on the 45<sup>th</sup>/Spring street intersection regarding a traffic signal after reviewing a 10 year traffic accident history. Robyn Pappenheim was given the 10 year accident history for further review and will do a visual assessment of the intersection, and see if a Traffic count is available for further recommendations at a later meeting.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 am.